
Wright County 
Board of Supervisors

October 24, 2022
	 Chairman Rasmussen called the 
regular meeting of the Wright Coun-
ty Board of Supervisors to order at 
9:00 a.m. Members present were 
Kluss, Helgevold and Rasmussen. 
Minutes from the previous regular 
meeting of October 17, 2022 were 
read and approved. 
	 Approved claims for payment. 
	 Adam Clemons, Wright County 
Engineer, presented the final plans 
for project FM-C099(102)--55-99 
for the C70 curve and Dows Wil-
liams Road. The road will be milled 
down, and another 4 inches of as-
phalt will be put down as well as 
concrete patching over the bridge. 
This project will go out to bid on 
January 18th, 2023 through the 
Iowa DOT because FM dollars will 
be used rather than local dollars. 
	 Clemons presented the final plans 
for project BRS-C099(101)--60-99 
for Bridge 53 replacement on R59 
southeast of Galt. There will be a 
14x14 box culvert in location of the 
current bridge. All Right-Of-Way 
has been acquired for this project. 
	 Motion by Kluss and seconded 
by Helgevold to approve the final 
plans for Project FM-C099(102)--
55-99 for the C70 curve and Dows 
Williams Road and also Project 
BRS-C099(101)--60-99 for Bridge 
53 replacement on R59 southeast 
of Galt. Motion carries. 

	 Clemons presented the Second-
ary Roads CDL reimbursement 
policy. This policy will put into effect 
for individuals to work here and get 
their CDL rather than being over-
looked because they do not have 
their CDL. Individuals will have their 
permit before coming to work for 
Secondary Roads and then being 
able to train on our equipment. The 
CDL exam is approximately $900 
and located in Mason City. This 
will require the employee to sign a 
contract for 4 years and will have to 
reimburse the County if they leave 
employment prior to the end of the 
contract. Motion by Rasmussen 
and seconded by Helgevold to ap-
prove the Wright County Secondary 
Roads CDL reimbursement policy. 
Motion carries. 
	 Clemons gave an update on the 
Secondary Roads. There were 11 
work orders completed last week 
with one being a surface frost boil 
on Reed Avenue, north of C20. 
Mowing of the granular roads is 
going slow due to a broken cylinder 
on a mower. Blades are out when 
possible keeping up with harvest 
operations. 
	 Motion by Kluss and seconded by 
Helgevold to adjourn the meeting. 
Motion carries.
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